Minutes of MVPP Meeting, June 28, 2005
The following were in attendance:  Don Abbott, Becci Backman, Lou Bernieri, Arthur Brien, Peter Cameron, Bobbie Goldman, Barbara Haack, Sue Imhoff, Brenda McCarthy, Brian Quirk, Niki Rosen, and Boryana Tacconi.

Treasurer’s Report:  Peter reported that we have a current balance of $4,407.54.  We gratefully acknowledged Peter’s work as Treasurer for the past five years, as he turns the books over to Sue Imhoff.  We authorized appropriate purchases of software to enable Sue to manage data on our budgets as we go forward.
Membership and Sales:  Becci reported that our current roster totals exactly 100, with renewals increasing.  She reported that we have approximately 40 flags left and because we continue to have difficulty connecting with the supplier in Italy, future sales beyond this number are indefinitely uncertain.  The Town Manager has recently extended our permission to have our table on Saturdays in Old Town Hall Square for the period through September 3.

Newsletter:  Don announced that the next newsletter mailing will most likely come in the week of July 25.  He outlined the material and issues being considered for this publication and thanked those who are helping with it.

Publicity:  The most important upcoming item for press coverage will be events around the 60th Anniversary commemorations of Hiroshima and Nagasaki.  Don volunteered to be the point person for compiling and distributing this information.

Funding Decisions:  We voted to make the following three donations:  a.) $200 to Seacoast Peace Response for the Scottford Simunyu Defense Fund;  b.) $100 to AFSC in recognition of its counter-recruitment work and recent support of our efforts in this area; and  c.) $100 additional to Military Families Speak Out, in further recognition of their significant work.
Updates:  a.) Annual Meeting:  We briefly recapped highlights of a most successful evening, noting our intention to post on our website some of the specific action steps that Charley Richardson has urged us to take;  b.) Be-Now Corporation:  Bobbie and Becci briefed us on newly circulating information about this private contractor, located in Wakefield, which the Pentagon has hired to provide a database on all high school and college students in the U.S.; UJP is mounting an effort to provide comprehensive information about Be-Now Corporation, since its work would seriously undermine efforts by peace and justice groups to help parents and students exercise their right to “opt out” of the No Child Left Behind stipulations;  c.) Counter Recruitment Work in Lawrence:  Tabling on Saturday and Sunday of Semana Hispana, September 18 and 19, plus handing out more than 500 pieces of literature, provided a good beginning to work that is a high priority for us; the overall reception was one of gratitude for our presence and our concern; 14 members, carrying our banner and chanting “Bring Our Troops Home Now,” marched just behind the leaders in the Sunday parade. 

DVDs about the Iraq Veterans against the War:  This project is moving ahead very well.  We expressed gratitude for all the work that Noble Larsen has put into it.  11 members screened the recent version at Bobbie’s home last week; Bobbie will host the next screening at 7 PM on Thursday, July 21.  Since we will have hundreds of DVDs available by mid- to end of August, we had a lengthy discussion of how best to put them to use.  We decided that we would not sell them, preferring to make them readily available at no charge and recognizing that we supported their creation (fronting $500 or about half of their costs) as an educational tool for broad use.  The DVD has considerable potential as a means to help students understand the nature of war, and this one in particular, and to make informed decisions about military service.  We all are thinking of the best ways to help the greatest numbers of students, parents, community organizations, churches, schools, etc. to see it and discuss its implications.  The agenda of the July monthly meeting will devote much time to this, since we need to be ready as the new school year begins.  In the meantime, Sue has volunteered to be the person to gather/receive ideas from everyone in the group.
Upcoming Programs and Events:  a.) If we can get a permit, we plan to have a table at the Lowell Folk Festival on July 30 and 31.  Becci, Boryana, Niki, and Sue expressed interest in being there to help.  We authorized up to $100, if a fee is required with the permit.  b.) We plan to have a table again at Bread and Roses Festival in Lawrence on Labor Day (noon to 6 pm), and we authorized payment of the requisite $25 fee.  c.) Some members are planning to participate in the mobilization being planned for September 24-26 in Washington, DC.  d.) Save the date of Saturday, October 29, for another rally/march being considered for Boston.  e.) Carlos Mejia will be coming to our area on a speaking tour in November, and we will investigate a few possibilities for sponsoring events at regional venues in Greater Lawrence.
Commemorating the 60th Anniversary of Hiroshima and Nagasaki:  Bobbie circulated a full schedule of regional activities being planned in and around Boston.  We then confirmed that in Andover, in addition to our regular vigils on Saturday morning on the 6th and Sunday noon on the 7th, we will hold a special vigil on Nagasaki Eve, at 7 pm on August 8, in Old Town Hall Square, and a two-hour vigil from 6:30 pm-8:30 pm at Raytheon on Tuesday, August 9.  Don will be the point person for the former, and Arthur and Mary Kate will coordinate the latter.  Regional groups and the general public will be invited to both.  Niki also reported that there will be a special vigil in Newburyport from 8:00 am-9:30 am on August 6.  She expressed interest in enlarging two very moving photos for use at these vigils (and beyond).  One depicts “The Unkillable Human,” a sculpture of an “evaporated victim” of an atomic bomb; the other, an image of “The Tear of War.”  Barbara volunteered to help Niki pursue this plan, and we authorized an expenditure of appropriate funds for their production, if deemed feasible.
Miscellaneous Announcements:  a.) Barbara presented MVPP with a VHS of the award-winning film of “The Doctor, the Depleted Uranium, and the Dying Children,” obtained through Traprock Peace Center.  Highly recommended, it can be borrowed by contacting Don.  b.) Arthur announced that he had a DVD made by Catholic Workers in Worcester during their recent trip to Sudan, if anyone is interested.
The next meeting will be held at North Parish Church at 7:30 pm on Tuesday, July 26, 2005.

Respectfully submitted,

Don Abbott, Clerk
